
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 

General Membership Meeting 

July 11, 2023 

 

 

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough. 

Minutes from the June meetings were read and approved. 

 

Motion was made to suspend the meeting and hold a special election for vice president. 

Nominated were Harold Kurtz and Andy Williams. Andy Williams was elected to vice president. The vote was 

decided with a show of hands. 

 

Officer/Committee reports 

Treasurers report                General Fund                      $41,193.24 

                                            Fundraiser Fund                 $247,416.06 

Income from the June drawing was $89,040.31with most expenses paid. 

224 members will receive free dues for 2024 because they sold at least 25 tickets for the June drawing. 

M-S-P to accept treasurers report 

 

Archery-New archery targets are needed for the outside range. 

 

Trap – Nora Ross clinic was a success with more attendees this year. 

Practice is going well.  Balance in money boxes- Bob $322.75. Randy/Kathy-$695.50 

Checking account balance-$1797.73. A check was written to the club for $2000.00. 

Springs for the trap have been ordered. 

 

Black Powder- Jay Bower reported that they had 33 shooters at the June shoot. He expressed thanks for the donations 

that were made for prizes. The next shoot will be on July11th. 

 

Groundhog- they had 31 shooters in May but only 10 in June.  They had a balance of $1394.41 in their account. 

Income was $135, paid out $67. leaving a balance  

$1462.41 

 

NRA-there will be a Concealed Carry class on July 22nd. A Basic Pistol class is scheduled for August 26th. 
M-S-P to approve all reports.    

 

Membership numbers for 2023-     658 paying dues 

                                                        143 free dues from 2022 

                                                         4 on active-duty    total 995 members. 

 

Old Business 

Check walk-in cooler it is making a funny noise. 

Can we get 3 tents so we don’t have to set up the small tents that we use. Get a price from the tent company for 3 tents 

next year. 

 

Darrell wants to thank everyone came out to help with the drawing. 

The remaining soda will be used for meetings. The remaining coleslaw and macaroni salad was returned. We use 25 

kegs of beer. Donated $100 extra to the beer crew. 

 

Need to plan better for the handicap parking next year. There were guests who were not handicap using the allotted 

spaces. 

 

Possibly form a committee to receive suggestion on how to improve things for the drawing next year. Bring the 

suggestion up at the next general meeting. 

 

Need more shuttles next year to shuttled guests from the parking area. Get 4 shuttles and I smaller cart. 



 

New business 

 

Shippensburg Fair, get the gambling ready. There are 8 guns for the gun bowl. If a gun is won and they don’t want a 

gun they can get a gift certificate instead. 

Have a Tut wrapping on July 12th and 19th at 6pm. 
 

Thanks to Jerry Crider for his service as interim president this year. 

M-S-p to adjourn. 


